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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

Paper Tole started at Nord-Bridge 27 years ago. Many pictures have been made, framed, and hung over the years. 
As time went on, its popularity decreased and products were hard to come by, so a slow transition began - adding 

in a Card Making portion with many different mediums of small paper tole projects included on these cards. We are 
at Nord-Bridge every Wednesday in the Flex Room and Friday in the Craft Room at 9:30am. Any members are    

welcome to come by and check us out!  

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    
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Spring is coming, or is it already here? 
As I write this, the lack of snow is  
noticeable, especially in the moun-
tains. The Elkford Wapiti ski hill has 
had a rough year trying to open. We 

were able to hike 
some of the trails 
with our hiking 
boots instead of 
having to use snowshoes.  
If you are reading this newsletter early 
March 1, 2023, please go over to the 
Multi-Purpose Hall at 9:30am and   
attend our Annual General Meeting. 
We are electing 4 new board members 

and bringing everyone up to date on what has been hap-
pening and what our future plans are.  
Membership at Nord-Bridge just keeps going up. Please be 
patient with our staff as we all try to adapt to a large mem-
bership and only so many times available for fitness classes 
and other activities. We have a multitude of programs here 
at Nord-Bridge and each month we feature one of them on 
the cover of this newsletter. 
The February Valentines Luncheon was a huge success. We 
had over 130 people show up for a wonderful meal, with 
door prizes. Thank you to the Kitchen Team members Bety 
Castillo, Ken Mohammed, and Heather Boychuk for the   
excellent menu. Thanks to Gail Krysak for the dessert, 
which topped everything off. Gail also donated one of the 
door prizes.  
Remember to set your clocks ahead on March 12th for day 
light saving time, and I hope you have paid your member-
ship for 2023. 
March 17, 2023 is St. Patrick’s Day! The Celtic Routes will 
be entertaining in the Dunford Diner during our St. Patty’s 
Day Buffet, which will feature two delicious Irish-themed 
choices for $12! 
International Goof Off Day is March 22nd. No seriously, 
there is a day like this! It’s a day to relax, enjoy and goof 
off. Strictly speaking, goofing off is the avoidance of work. 
So, whatever you do, try not to look like you are working. 
On March 30, 2023, Grade 5 students from Park Meadows 
Elementary School will be back to play Intergenerational 
Board Games. Be sure to sign up for an enjoyable after-
noon with these young people. 
Snacks are available. See Ashley for 
information. 

“God has given us two hands, one 
to receive with and the other to give 
with.” Billy Graham. 

George Berg, 

Board President  

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $50 

Rates for New Memberships: $53.00 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Violet Meekma Leonard Gendron 

Sherry McIntosh Patricia Dickie 

Edward Makel Dennis Elman 

Boyd Folden  Rita Smith  

Robert Dubois Ruth Lord 

Wilson Taylor Diana Wolford 

Jan Volb Donna Higham 

Robert Volb Marilyn Tyreman 

Maryann Hindle Ted Likuski 

William Willcocks Carol Henry  

Isobel Schuler Mary Ostrom  

Bylinda Mason  Wencil Sala 

Wayne Bunney Peggy Cockerill  

Cindy Leoppky Cindy Johnson  

Ruben Fehr Heather Androkovich 

Gary Kelly Bonny Kelly 

Grant Hollingsworth Stan Wall 

Roseanne Tucker Jerold Carter 

Rhonda Soltes Don Rayne 

Welcome to 46 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 

8 Anonymous 
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Executive Director’s  
Report 

For the past month, when I look out into the parking lot 
from my office window, the word that comes to mind is 
jam-packed. As you can see from the definition above, 
our parking lot is definitely extremely crowded and full 
to capacity. We have encountered some complaints 
from a couple businesses/services about cars parked in 
our parking lot. First, Waste Connections is our weekly 
garbage and cardboard removal service. For two con-
secutive weeks in February, Waste Connections was 
unable to pick up our garbage on Monday mornings 
because cars were parked in front of the bins (which 
are located behind the former KFC building). This 
caused Nord-Bridge and our commercial tenants grief 
because the bins were “Jam-Packed” as well and left 
us unable to dispose of any other garbage. We were 
fortunate that Waste Connections returned a few days 
later and did not charge us extra. Secondly, more of 
our commercial tenants: Savers, Salon Nineteen04, 
Chinook Life Care and Medicine Shoppe have voiced 
their concern that Nord-Bridge members have been 
parking in front of their businesses; please be advised 
parking in front of the above mentioned tenants’ store-
front is strictly for their customers only. Please refrain 
from parking in front of the storefront businesses and 

in front of the Waste Connections blue garbage bin and 
green cardboard bins. In the event the parking lot is 
full, parking is available on 19th St N, 13th Ave N and 
12th Ave N. 
We are in the final stages of finalizing our sale of the 
former KFC building. Once the final papers are         
approved, the new owners will begin construction on 
the exterior and interior of the building. This will cause 
a little more chaos in our parking lot, however the end 
goal of having a newly remodeled building that is not 
an eye sore on our property will be worth the wait.  

 

Executive Director 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

FROM THE FRONT COVER:  

We have started highlighting 

various recreation programs  

throughout our building on the 

front page of our newsletters. 

We hope to provide more  

awareness of what programs 

Nord-Bridge has to offer and 

what awesome things each  

program contributes to  

Nord-Bridge! 

David Ng, 
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Executive Committee 
President:           George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:     Harry Fischer 
Secretary:     Anne Pauls 
Past President:    Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Second Year 
Doreen Smid 
Vacant 
Lorrie Vos 
 
Third Year 
Donalda Stock 
Richard Tamkin 
Mike Bennett 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/ Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/ Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room / Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member    Ken Mohammed 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/ Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept -June) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of March 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

        User ID:  NB-Members 
        Password:  befriendly    
       (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 
need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

    
RECENT WINNERS 

Feb 1: Anne Schultz $23.50 
Feb 14: Gordon Zacher $91.50 

 
 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  
proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!   

RECENT WINNER  
Feb 24: Marvin Higa $359 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

Feb 6: Betty Alexander $52 Ernie Woodgate $52 
Feb 13: Jim Hahn $66 Marie Brake $66 

Feb 20: Closed 
Feb 27: Sandy Brown $68 Doreen Smid $68 

 
Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 

  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/


Page 6 

 

NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

 
Doreen Smid $125; Anne Pauls $100;  

Daniel & Eva Deringer $200; Joan Marles $100;  
Whitecourt Lodge No. 153 GRA AF AM in Memory of 

Frances Didyk $50; Don Locking $100 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2023 
through Dec 31, 2023:  $2872.00 
 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:   

 
Building fund totals will be announced 
at our AGM on March 1,and reported 
in the April edition of the newsletter.  

Over 29 Years Experience 
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Attention Card Players: 
-Bid Euchre will now be played every Wednesday in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

-Cribbage  will now be played every Friday in the West Community Room at 12:45pm. 
-Contract Bridge will now be played every Monday & Friday  in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

 

403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 

PHONE: 403-327-4145    
FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 
Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   

 
 
 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
*Now on Mondays 

Mar 13, Apr 10, May 8, June 12   
between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 

Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  
an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network: 
 
This month, LEARN has partnered with some Coor-
dinated Community Response Network Members to 
put on a Financial Literacy Learning Series. I have 
noted financial abuse to be the most common type 
of elder abuse I see, and it is my hope that this 
learning series will help teach others how to effec-
tively plan for your passing and protect yourself and 
your loved ones! It can often be overwhelming to 
discuss these topics as they can be quite complex 
and confusing, so we have broken the series up into 
5 parts throughout the month of March. 
Each Wednesday afternoon from 1-3PM will cover a 
different topic, and also allow room for questions to 
be asked with bank representatives and a lawyer 
present. On March 1st, you will be provided with a 
general overview of topics to be covered so you can 
decide which ones you want to come to, and which 
ones you maybe aren’t as keen to attend. Of course, 
I recommend attending all of them to get the great-
est understanding possible.  
Topics will generally include banking, the risks and 
benefits to joint accounts and joint assets, advance 
directives such as the different types of power of 
attorney that can be written, personal directives and 
wills, an explanation on rebates, taxes and capital 
gains. 
Each of these topics will be covered by someone 
with the knowledge and expertise to answer any 
questions you may have, and each session is free to 
attend! There will also be snacks and door prizes, so 
we ask that you please register beforehand. Regis-
tration can be completed at the administration desk 
at LSCO, by emailing kmartin@lethseniors.com or by 
calling 403-320-2222.   
I would like to thank Lethbridge Legal Guidance, the 
Domestic Violence Action Team, and Servus Credit 
Union for assisting in the planning and preparation 
for this series! I would also like to thank John 
McMullen of Letourneau LLP and Chris Prawdzik, 
CPA, of Volution LLP Tax Advisors and Chartered 
Professional Accountants for their contribution to 
the material that will be presented! 
I hope to see you all there! 

 

-Amy Cook-  

LEARN Case   
Manager  
 

mailto:kmartin@lethseniors.com
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Programmer’s Report  
As I write this, I am looking forward to holidays in Arizona! I am hoping to go hiking, 
swimming, and enjoy the warmer weather! 
I am always amazed at all the new faces around our building and in our programs! It’s 
great to see! Just a friendly reminder, we have the AGM on Wednesday, March 1st. 

There will be no POUND or Carpet Bowling this day. Then on Friday, March 3, we are 
hosting our annual In House Awards Luncheon from Fall 2022 and therefore Bingo play-
ers will not be permitted into the Multi-Purpose Hall until 12:30 pm this day. Friday, 
March 17th is our Annual St. Patty’s Day Buffet for $12.00 per person first come first 
served for pick up or dine in. There will be live music by the Celtic Routes and delicious 
Irish themed food! 
You may have noticed we have some new senior assistance programs popping up at 

Nord-Bridge lately including Optical technician repairs, Manicures, and Tech Help! If you are a member, 
don’t hesitate to get your name on the list by stopping by the front reception desk!  
We are currently looking for more participants in the following classes: Yin and Yoga Nidra starting on 
March 3rd, Yoga Thrive for those with Cancer and beyond starting on March 16th, as well as the Intergenera-
tional Game and Music Afternoon with the Lethbridge Family Centre on Wednesday, March 22nd at 3:15 pm. 
Please call Nord-Bridge to register or stop by Nord-Bridge today! 
Also, NEW this month and next month is an Absolute Beginner Line Dance Class with Diane Holstine on 
Monday afternoons (drop ins not allowed, registration is required), as well as two more two-day workshops 
with Donna Gallant. Check out these programs in the Winter Program booklet or on page 15 of the      
newsletter. 

Until next month, stay happy and healthy! Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
March has arrived! I’m looking forward to seeing you all here. 

Due to Peru being closed, I have changed my vacation time. I’ll be taking the 
first week of April off so these will be MY new dates for session 2: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Outreach Event is on March 20th with entertainment by the Jammers. Sign up at the front desk! 
 

*55+ Fitness Centre welcomes all our returning and new members. In January and February we 
have had record numbers signing up to get back in shape and feeling great! Treadmill motors are still 
on back order so we will try to get them back up and running ASAP. Thank you for your patience and 
understanding. Keep checking out the info board in the gym for new recipes and info. 

13- the average number of pints of air a person breathes every minute 
20,000-number of breaths a person takes every day 

      Reminder: Daylight Saving begins March 12th! 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator/Outreach (Mind - Body - Spirit) 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


